
 

Hunter New England Local Health District 
ABN 63 598 010 203  

 
Locked Mail Bag 1 

NEW LAMBTON  NSW  2305 
www.hnehealth.nsw.gov.au 

 
 

Clinical Services, Nursing & Midwifery 
Phone:  02 49214916 
Facsimile: 02 49214959 
Email:  Elizabeth.Grist@health.nsw.gov.au    
 
 
30 April 2021 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the John Hunter COVID-19 Vaccination Hub will now be 
accepting bookings for GPs in the Newcastle Greater Metropolitan and Lower Mid North Coast 
areas who are under the age of 50 years. 
 
If you would like to book an appointment for a Pfizer BNT162b2 mRNA (Comirnaty) vaccination, 
please follow this guide: 
 

Step Instructions QR Code 

1  
Register via the NSW Health COVID Check in portal (CLICK 
HERE) 

Field entries: 
• “Primary Category” – Other health care worker 
• “Sub Category” – Other health care worker – Primary 

care or community health care workers 
• “Where do you work?” – Other 
• “My employee ID” – [AHPRA number] 
• “Name of employer” – Community GP 

 

 

2  
Send an email to HNELHD-
COVIDClinicBookingChange@health.nsw.gov.au (CLICK 
HERE) with your: 

o FULL NAME: 
o DATE OF BIRTH: 
o AHPRA number:  
o PREFERRED DATE/TIME: 

 Date (weekday between 30/4 and 14/5) -  
 Time (between 8am and 4pm) –  

 

 

3  
If you have any questions, please send an email to the 
vaccination hub by clicking here. 

 

http://www.hnehealth.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:Elizabeth.Grist@health.nsw.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhunterprimarycare.us7.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D9fd1f1d020d78d55fa7f4788b%26id%3D4c6bd82b3e%26e%3D4bef2224f3&data=04%7C01%7Clfong%40hunterprimarycare.com.au%7Cefb478413be948642f2b08d9061ee191%7Cdc45aabe967648f8a660e486365aba52%7C0%7C0%7C637547551971182865%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=SWi32ziKVkjX%2FEnCmoytf7EtlircxMGtuEsnjyiOExQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhunterprimarycare.us7.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D9fd1f1d020d78d55fa7f4788b%26id%3D4c6bd82b3e%26e%3D4bef2224f3&data=04%7C01%7Clfong%40hunterprimarycare.com.au%7Cefb478413be948642f2b08d9061ee191%7Cdc45aabe967648f8a660e486365aba52%7C0%7C0%7C637547551971182865%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=SWi32ziKVkjX%2FEnCmoytf7EtlircxMGtuEsnjyiOExQ%3D&reserved=0
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Please do not hesitate to contact me at anytime if you have any questions at all on 49214916 or 
Elizabeth.Grist@health.nsw.gov.au  
 
Thank you 
Yours Sincerely 

 
Elizabeth Grist 
COVID-19 Vaccination Coordinator  
Executive Director Clinical Services, Nursing and Midwifery 
Hunter New England Local Health District 
 
Cc  
Dr David Durrheim, Director Public Health Physician HNELHD David.Durrheim@health.nsw.gov.au  
Dr Paul Craven, Medical Controller COVID-19 HNELHD Paul.Craven@health.nsw.gov.au  
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